DRAFT
St. George’s of Forest Hill

Parish Council Minutes for October 27th, 2020

Note: Meeting via ZOOM

Present:

Fr. Stephen Hendry, Chair                Linda Dancey                        Susan Hipperson

John Dale, 

                       Terry McCoy                          Nelson Cuthbert 

Jim Fox (Acting Secretary)                 Cheryl Fox                            Connie McCoy

Debra Barclay                                    Catherine Carlson                 Cindy Kellet

Murray Gamble                                  Mary Ann Millar                     Tim Goodison 

Cameron Olmsted                              Anne Taylor                           John Shaw

Regrets: Greg Butler, MaryLynn Forrest,

Not Present: Charlotte Cromarty, Adriana Cronin, George Mudry,
1. Welcome and Call to Order at 7:05 p.m., by Fr. Stephen Hendry. 

2. Attendance/Regrets. As above. 

3. Approval of Current Agenda: Motion: to accept the current agenda. Proposed: Mary Ann Millar;  Seconded: Cindy Kellet; Carried.

Guest Speaker: Pastor Jenn Lind-Urquhart was introduced by Fr. Stephen and asked by him to lead us through the evening's reflection. Pastor Jenn shared her personal story citing the challenges she faced as an individual wrestling with her sexuality. It was her return to church and acceptance by her faith community that led her to a more positive lifestyle, marriage and her present career path. Pastor Jenn defined for us the use of terms associated with sexuality-characterized lifestyles including L (lesbian); G (gay); 
B (bi-sexual); T (transitional); Q (queer); 2 (two-spirits) I (intersexual) and A (asexual). As with heterosexual relationships any of the relationships mentioned above should be based upon love, mutual respect, shared values and commitment. Fr. Stephen has asked Pastor Jenn to share notes on her presentation as well as resource material that can be the formation of a follow-up discussion with her and our own dialog on same sex marriage within the Anglican Communion. 
4. Acceptance of Previous Minutes: Motion to accept the previous minutes as recorded and distributed: Proposed: Catherine Carlson; Seconded; John Shaw Carried. Questions were asked of Fr. Stephen re the intent to have other speakers addressing the issues of equity, inclusiveness, etc. as per the need suggested by Murray Gamble. Fr. Stephen assured Parish Council that there are several such speakers confirmed who will speak to the issues above as well as others issues including challenges faced by members of our indigenous communities and those with physical and mental disabilities. 
5. Financial Report: Treasurer Anne Taylor has, within the past 2-3 weeks, sent out an financial update to all members of our parish family. Our budget which has been supported by Federal Subsidy Programs is relatively healthy but will face challenges this fall from the lack of fundraising events and facility rentals. Our Advent/Christmas season has its own unknowns re attendance and traditional financial support. Motion for approval of the Financial Report: Proposed; Anne Taylor; Seconded: Connie McCoy; Carried.
6. Report from the Reopening Task Teams: Supporting the reopening protocols has required the soliciting of volunteers for recording attendance, greeting, ushering, cleaning and sanitizing. Most requirements have been met but there is still a shortfall for the 11:15 service. The Narthex requires daily attention. Fr. Stephen has created a weekly master duty schedule which Valerie maintains.

7. Decision re Number/Timing of Christmas Services: Following earlier discussion and recommendations from the Communication Committee and input from attendees at this meeting the following motion was approved: Be it resolved that, with the appropriate resources in place, Parish Council supports the staging of the following Christmas services:

· The broadcasting via Livestream of a service of Lessons & Carols on Sunday, December 20th @ 7:00 p.m. (attendance: staging participants only)
· On Christmas Eve, December 24th:

· A service of Eucharist with a Children's focus @ 4:00 p.m. (to be Livestreamed as well)
· A service of Eucharist based upon the Book of Common Prayer @ 6:00 p.m.

· A service of Eucharist based upon the Book of Alternative Services @ 8:00 p.m. (to be Livestreamed as well) 

· A service of Eucharist based upon page 230 of the Book of Alternative Services @ 10:00 p.m.  

· A service of Eucharist on Christmas Day @ 10:00 a.m.
Motion to Accept; Proposed: Jim Fox; Seconded: Mary Ann Millar; Carried.

With these 5 services in place, the hope is that we will be able to accommodate up to 200 onsite participants in addition to those who will watch one of the livestreamed services from home. However, with anticipated larger onsite attendance social distancing and cleaning/sanitizing protocols will needed increased attention. Christmas decorations will enhance the atmosphere of the Sanctuary and strategies will be investigated to manage the heating restrictions.

8. Warden's Reports: No specific issues to address but a thank-you to all team leaders and volunteers who have worked hard to stage our reopening safely. 
9. Rector's Report: Fr. Stephen re-echoed the thanks expressed by the Wardens and shared how well received the communication efforts from his office have been. The phone calls, mailings, email messages, etc. have maintained and strengthened the link with the 80+ members of our parish family who are not comfortable returning to onsite services. Fr. Stephen and Deacon MaryLynn continue to make pastoral visits and bring communion to those mentioned previously, as well as, parish members who have special health and spiritual needs. There have been 3 private Baptisms held in our Sanctuary during the past 3 months.
10. Committee Reports: The following committees reported on their activities during the past month and/or highlighted new initiatives.

· Property: Murray Gamble confirmed that due to the pandemic and budget concerns, major capital projects have been deferred to 2021. Minor maintenance issues continued to be addressed as necessary. Terry McCoy shared that a number of storage issues have been solved but due to a fire safety concern, a resolution of the untidiness of the hallway which runs past the Fireside Room mut become a priority.
· Outreach: Debra Barclay shared that due to the pandemic many of our fall outreach activities have been either postponed or will take on a different look this year. The Angel Tree that supports families in need at Christmas will be one of those initiatives that will have a different look. There will be fewer individuals supported, the timeframe moved forward for completion in early December, and emphasis placed on the need for donations of cash, gift cards and/or grocery vouchers. Gift cards, etc. will be purchased from major retailers to ensure flexibility. The Angel Tree will still be set up in the Narthex but there will be no individual angels available for pick-up. Parish Council entrusts the Outreach Committee to manage the financial resources needed for this initiative.  Motion to accept report: Proposed: Connie McCoy; Seconded: Cheryl Fox; Carried.
· Communication: Jim Fox highlighted suggestions and actions arising from this committee's meeting on October 26th. Subject to further refinement promotion strategies for our Christmas services will include: a mailing of Fr. Stephen's pastoral letter along with a Christmas postcard and 'givings' envelope; the use of our Bulletin, Facebook, Website and Electronic Sign to promote service dates and times, as well as personal phone calls by Fr. Stephen to all families that have joined our parish in the past 3 years. Those members of our parish family that are not comfortable with digital platforms will receive hard copies of all Christmas releases. Survey Monkey will be used to obtain preferences for attendance at one of the Christmas services so capacities can be managed. The Communications Committee is also working to resolve the issues with our Website; investigate electronic platforms such as Instagram, Twitter, Snapchat and TikToc which may complement our use of Facebook which is quite popular and well managed. Catherine Carlson is overseeing the preparation, publication and distribution of our next DragonFlyer in early December.
11. Nominations Committee for Parish Council 2021. Fr. Stephen would like to start the process which will staff Parish Council 2021. 50% of the Council will be appointed by the Rector and the remaining 50% elected at Parish Vestry in late January, 2021. The following committee was struck. John Dale (Chair); Terry McCoy; Catherine Carlson; Cindy Kellet; and Cheryl Fox. 
12. Next P/C Meeting:  

· Tuesday, November 24th, 2020 - 7:00 p.m. - Thompson 




Hall (social distancing)

· Chair: Fr. Stephen

· Minutes: Greg Butler

· Devotions: Fr. Stephen
Minutes of this meeting respectfully submitted by Jim Fox
